Clifton Presbyterian Church

MEMBERS’ MEMORIES OF THE DECADES

2000’s to 2010’s

Betivy Story

When we moved out to- Cliftonw inn 2007, we were

stilll Methodisty. We had raised owr two-

childvenw v the Methodist chuwuwch, and

continued driving to-the Methodist church. We

were enchanted withvthe little townw and how it

had stayed small and quaint i the midst of

such avloawrge county. Drawnto-the charmw of the

Presbyterion Chuwrchvonthe hill, we looked into-

We met withv Pastor Lynww and attended the Chwistmas services inv 2009. Soon
after we made the decision to- join the chuwrch:. Ouwr younger child, Sharon,
went ow the Nails Missiow trip, and made friends withv several of the yout.
Benw was inv college; so- he was not around much: I had beenw ivwolved v a
showl ministry at our former Methodist chuwchy so-I stowted v shawl ministry
at Clifton. We met weekly at one of the women's houses and made showly for
Pastor Lynwn to-give to-people who-were il ov struggling.

td and I have been active as ushers and greeters for
most of our chuwuwrch history, and I was o Deacow for
a short period of time. In 2018 I was asked to-take
over the Worship Elder position for the remaining
yeaw ow the existing worship elder’s commitment. In
early 2019 I took over the Nominating Conwunittee
chairpersonposition and worked with the committee
to- flll positions. I was happy whew our daughter,
Shavon, agreed to-become aDeaconfor the first time. Additionally, I agreed
to-commit to-anew 3 year term as the Worship Elder. Serving asWorship Elder
has beenw avgreat experience; as it has connected me to-the chuuwch inv v deeper
and, more meaningful woyy. The worship committee is o lovely group of people
who- work cooperatively to-keep worship running smootily. I am grateful to
be irwolved inv such av loving; devoted chuwch community.




Lisbetivsy Story
Owr family moved to- Cliftonw inv June of 2000. We stowted

(

attending chuwch at Cliftonw Presbyteriowv Chuwchv inv the

fall. We really liked being o pauwt of av small chuwrch wheve

everybody seemed to- know each other. We had come from o
[ A;’

Providence Presbyterion Chuwuwch inv Annandale which iy
quite o lawrge chuwch. Pastor Lynww and Pastor Julie were
terrific and made av great impression on me.

I especially wanted my thwee children inv Sunday school and to- hawve Savawnnay, my
oldest, confurmed. Bette Petersenvwas her mentor. It was o greal paiving since Bette
made Savarwmar feel comfortable and welcomed. Our childvenw attended Sunday
school classes, Sovanmnar invthe gawage with the other teenagers, Mawk inthe storage
closet room back i the days when we did not hawe the wonderful additiovw to- owr
church, and Nikki was in Pat Swansonws class upstairs.

2005 Nk Razy is the littte King 2006 Audrey Cooke and Nikhi 2007 Nikki wd Audrey

The Chwistimas pageanty were especially womd,erﬁ,d/far Nikki. She evyoyed/bemgxa
pouwt of them and making friends withy the

other children. I enjoyed helping out as o |

pavent i any way that I could, from f

bringing treaty to- helping with sewing and

fitting the costwmes.

The Stewawdship Campaiglogo-really struck

me invavway that I felt that I woanted to-make

a needlepoint hanging. Pastor Julie had

said, that God

had spoken to-

me, whichv I

think iy very

true. It was such o strong feeling that the thought
stoyed withy me wntil I spoke up and asked Pastor Julie
if Cwas okay for meto-make it. Ittook me much longer
thanw I had hoped but Pastor Lynww was quite
appreciative nonetheless.




As my childrew got older, I volunteered to- assist in the Sundoy
school classes. I mostly helped out inv Nikki's classes. Pastor Jew

was av wonderful persovw to- work with.

childven. Nikki really clicked withv her and enjoyed helping out
v the nursery and with Vacation Bible School. I also- helped av
yeawr or two- during Vacatiow Bible school week. It was av lot of

fun

She was great with the

Fastor (anfe/‘ p«/{p‘w

Mawk wanted to- contribute to-the chuuch so-we decided he could
go- onw av NAILS missiow trip. I went along. Mark and I bothv leawrned a lot and
enjoyed working withvowr teaumns and meeting the people that we were helping.

Nikki was able to-contribute at chuwch by working at Vacation Bible School withvthe
younger childven. She and her friends really enjoyed it.

Both Mok and Nikki enjoyed lighting the candles at the beginning of service; but
most especially they enjoyed helping pass out the candles at Christmas and
participating in the Advent readings as a family. My husband would participate
@vmthouglvhet/mmﬂy attended his Catholic Chuurchv services.

from Mawk’ s confirmatiow ceremonyy. My
parents, Aase and Erik Aune-Iversen
are sitting inw the front row withv
Sowvoumnan.  Inv the next row behind my
paventy owe wy husbond'sy parents;
Deloves and, Dowve Kogy, sitting withv
Nikki. My husband, Greg, is just behind
Nikki. My father hay since passed awavy.
Itwas avvery hawd time for me and I amy
so- appreciakive of the support from
Pastor Jeri, fellow Deacons, and
members of the chuwch that were aware

The Spaghetty Dinners and Cliftonw Days
were alwayy av pleasure to- be av paut of in
the kitchew or helping serve.

Both Mawk and, Nikki were also- confirmed..
Mawk s mentor was Jum Petersen. They both
enjoyed their sessions together. Mark was
quite shy, so-hawing Jum as his mentor was
greak because Juw's huumor helped get him
out of his comfort zone a bit. Thispicture is

Nikki's mentor was Charlene Baldwin. Nikki loved hawing Charlene as her mentor
especially since Chawlene ivwited her into-her home and toanght her how to-bake the

shortbread for Communion.
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Graduatiov celebrations for high school and college in 2017.

tventually I was asked to- become a Deacow. I wasnwt suwe
about it, but Pat Swanson was so- helpful and reassuring
that it wasn't as difficult as I thought it might be. She is so
organigzed and resowrceful that & was great having
divection from her. In my last yeawr as Deacown, Terry
Winkowskir and I were co-
Chairy of the Deacons. We
worked great as o teaum and
had aw especially busy yeor
(2018) withv  weddings,
funerals, ond fowrewell
receptions for Pastor Lynwand

Working withv Pastor Jodi

\  for av vwumber of projecty
was fun.  Her lovely
idew of making doves to-
hang v the sanctuary
for  Pastor  Lynwws
fowrewell was wonderful.
It looked magical withv
themv v the old
doorwavy!




We also- knitted av prover showl for Pastor Lynww as av teaumny, Lynine Coyle - not shown
Pastor Jodi, BetivCorish, and myself.

I hawve also-pawticipated inthe Needlework group, not as much as I would have liked,
but knowing that I canvpop in anytime and pawticipate iy o nice feeling.

I hawe enjoyed the years I hawe spent at Cliftow Presbyteriowm Chuwch meeting mowvy
different people and participating in many of the things the chuwch has to-offer. I
appreciate the history that Pastor Jodi had dug up about the church and the way
we awe continuing to-explore this history and tell

the story of the chwwch. I was happy to
| TR R to-be wsed duwring the celebrationof owr history.
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Pastor Ly Stanton-tioyle and Lisheth Rozy, May 20, 2078 Plioto by Lisheth fozy
I took this picture during the service
one day because I saow the seedling
growing inthe crack. It struck me as
funny and endearing. We continue
to- grow as a chuwch and within
ourselves.
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